
Final month!  Finish strong
L e t t e r  f r o m  E d w a r d  W e b e r ,  S u p e r i n t e n d e n t
e w e b e r @ w e l l i n g t o n v i l l a g e s c h o o l s . o r g

We appreciate all the families that came out and enjoyed our 13th annual Duke
Pride Carnival. Valley Chevrolet in Wellington generously funded and helped
serve our free breakfast, feeding 337 students and parents a delicious pancake,
sausage, and biscuits and gravy meal. 

Thank you to our other premier sponsors: Forest City Technologies, RPM, and
TC Energy. In addition to our premier sponsors, we received many other
sponsorships along with over 30 organizations donating their time to provide a
game at the event. Our Carnival would not be possible without the support of
the community.  It truly takes a village!

Students enjoyed carnival games including a cake walk, bounce house,
costumed characters, and some exciting giveaways. The purpose of the Duke
Pride Carnival is to raise money for students who are eligible to receive food
vouchers in May through August. Board of Education member Ayers Ratliff
started the carnival 13 years ago, with the idea to help improve food insecurity
for our students. Thank you Mr. Ratliff for your dedication to make this fun and
meaningful event happen year after year.

May is going to be a very busy month in our school district. From concerts and
award ceremonies, to sports tournaments and graduation, we have a lot going
on and we hope you all can take the time to come out and enjoy the many
events happening as we close out the school year. 

I want to take this opportunity to thank our staff for their hard work and
dedication throughout the school year. We appreciate all they do for our
students, families and the Wellington community. Please take the time to say
'thank you' when you see a district employee.  

GO DUKES!  

Important dates: 

April 30: WHS Academic Awards &
Scholarship Announcements at 
2 p.m. at WHS gym

May 2: BOE Work Session at 6 p.m. at
Westwood

May 9: MMS/WHS: Festival of Bands
at 7 p.m. at Lindley Center

May 11: MMS/WHS: Choir Spring
Concert at 6:30 p.m. at 
Lindley Center 

May 12: MMS Jr. High Formal from 
6 to 8 p.m. at MMS

May 19: Last day for seniors

May 21: Graduation at 2:30 p.m. at
WHS

May 23: BOE Business Meeting at
6 p.m. at McCormick 

May 25: Last day of school

For a complete calendar, go to
wellingtonvillageschools.org @Well ingtonSchools  |  page  01
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The Wellington Dukes Marching Band
performed at Disney Springs in Florida
over Spring Break. The band had to apply
and audition for the trip.  






GO DUKES! 

mailto:eweber@wellingtonvillageschools.org
https://www.wellingtonvillageschools.org/Page/2#calendar1/20230524/month
http://wellingtonvillageschools.org/
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Please take some time to review the Treasurer's page on
the district website and explore how your tax dollars are
used to benefit the students and the community. Thank
you for your support of our school district. 
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Updates from the Treasurer's Office
Mark Donnelly
Treasurer
440-647-7979
mdonnelly@wellingtonvillageschools.org 

Looking forward....
It's that time of year where the Treasurer’s Office updates our financial projections for the remainder of the
current year and gathers additional financial data on what the future may hold. The updated Five-Year
Forecast is a valuable tool used by the superintendent, treasurer and the Board of Education (BOE) to plan for
the future. 

Make no mistake, there is a lot of work that goes into the Five-Year Forecast to ensure it is as accurate as
possible. Every single employee record is reviewed to determine accuracy for educational placement on the
salary grid as there are frequent changes to these records. Then all employee salaries must be updated for
the new fiscal year with step increases and the negotiated raises.

Although payroll is the largest line item, it can be one of the easiest categories to project as it is fairly straight
forward math. The costs of employee healthcare, purchased services, supplies and materials is always more
difficult to predict due to the changing needs of the district for these items.

The revenue side of the forecast may actually be the most challenging part of the document. The State
funding formula seems to change every couple of years which makes predicting this revenue over five years
very hard. Property tax revenues are actually paid out on a calendar year basis, but not necessarily in equal
amounts due to the nature of how taxpayers make their payments. The treasurer has to review many years of
data to determine the trend along with assessments from the State office of Budget and Management to gain
insight as to the changes coming in the next few years. 

The income tax revenue has increased over the past few years, however that trend has to be carefully
reviewed to ensure the estimates are not too aggressive. The other revenue category is a “catch-all” for
interest earned, miscellaneous assets sold, cost reimbursements, and other such items. Once the document
has been prepared and presented to the BOE, it most likely will be approved at the subsequent meeting.
However, it will be referred to during the year when hiring new staff, taking on new projects, and making
strategic decisions that will affect our district.

Because things constantly change, the Five-Year Forecast is updated every six months so the BOE can make
decisions with the most up-to-date information available. In this way, our district can always be looking forward
as we search for openings to improve the curriculum, facilities, and opportunities for our students. 




https://www.wellingtonvillageschools.org/domain/76
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Two big H.E.A.R.T.S receive awards
Noise makers, heart-shaped balloons and a band of celebrant “invaders” broke up a recent school day
morning with Communicate with H.E.A.R.T. Awards to two deserving recipients: WHS Guidiance Counselor
Claire Frantz, and McCormick Middle School Dean of Students and Culture Nathan Morris. The pair are the
first two recipients of the H.E.A.R.T. Award, the crowning recognition given to staff for exemplary
demonstration of the principles of S.T.A.R.T with Heart and Respond with H.E.A.R.T. Employees are chosen
from assessments made by parents or fellow staff members on the H.E.A.R.T. survey found on the district’s
website. 

On one particular Friday, the school day was interrupted with award presentations that included a paper
certificate, a $25 gift certificate to the Bread-N- Brew, and heart-shaped balloons. The morning invaders
included Board of Education President Jessica Reynolds, Board Member Jennifer Kazmierczak,
Superintendent Ed Weber, Administrative Assistant Lindsay Bowman, Communications Coordinator Amy
Sword, and H.E.A.R.T. Trainer Ron Kisner.

Frantz, in her first year as a district counselor, received high praise from a parent who wrote in her survey
submission that Frantz was “absolutely lovely,” in helping the parent breakthrough a registration snag. 

Morris, a Wellington veteran educator of 24 years and a former Wellington High School math teacher, was
credited by a parent for giving her assurance that he would take extra care to assure her child would be kept
safe from a bullying problem he was having at McCormick.

@WellingtonSchools
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For more information on S.T.A.R.T.
with Heart, contact H.E.A.R.T.
Trainer, Ronald Kisner at 
216-234-3063 or
rkisner@wellingtonvillageschools.org

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSewHVv2_7O_ckSt-w5GH03fzLbXsXIiynr92r9bJrUBG9CHxg/viewform
https://www.wellingtonvillageschools.org/domain/1180
mailto:rkisner@wellingtonvillageschools.org





May is Mental Health Awareness Month
Mental Health Month raises awareness of trauma and the impact it can have on the physical, emotional, and
mental well-being of children, families, and communities. Mental Health Month was established in 1949 to
increase awareness of the importance of mental health and wellness in Americans' lives, and to celebrate
recovery from mental illness. Mental health is essential for a person's overall health. Prevention works,
treatment is effective, and people can recover from mental disorders and live full and productive lives. For more
information on how you can assist those in your life who may have mental health issues, please click here and
here. 

Erika's Lighthouse Positivity Pledge is your opportunity to commit to 31 days focused on positive actions,
helping others, selfcare, and establishing good habits for positive mental health. To view and participate in
Erika's Lighthouse Mental Health Month Positivity Pledge, click here. 

@Well ingtonSchools  |  page 04  
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Wellness news from around our district






Emily Medves
Social Worker

emedves@wellingtonvillageschools.org 





Elizabeth Wolanski
Wellness Coordinator

ewolanski@wellingtonvillageschools.org




http://bit.ly/vaccinerecordrequest
https://youth.gov/feature-article/may-national-mental-health-month
https://www.samhsa.gov/programs/mental-health-awareness-month
https://www.erikaslighthouse.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/The-Positivity-Pledge.pdf
mailto:emedves@wellingtonvillageschools.org
mailto:ewolanski@wellingtonvillageschools.org


An energetic group of McCormick Middle School students are finding new ways to be kind through the newly formed
H.I.K.E. (Helping Include Kids Everywhere) Club. Funded by the Mental Health, Addiction and Recovery Services of
Lorain County (MHARS), H.I.K.E.’s goal is to encourage youth to take a leadership role in creating school climate where
every student understands that he or she belongs.

“The students came up with the name all on their own,” said advisor, and Dean of Students Nathan Morris. “They are
truly an awesome group of students.” 

H.I.K.E. has launched a Spring into Kindness initiative now through early May. During this time, various acts of kindness
such as being positive, respectful, showing empathy, and other actions deemed worthy by a teacher or staff member.
The acts will be “rewarded” with Kindland validation cards.

H.I.K.E. club members will collect the tickets from staff members each Thursday afternoons. A weekly drawing will be
held on Friday and winners will be recognized during the announcements period and will receive a small prize. Kindness
goals have been set for each grade level, and for the entire school. Based on the views of a trio of dedicated members,
the H.I.K.E. Club is determined to make kindness a school standard.

“During Valentine’s Day we put positive messages on heart-shaped sticky notes students could pick off and look at
during the day,” said seventh-grader Avery Senghas.” We wrote things like ‘You’re beautiful’ and ‘You can make it.'”

H.I.K.E. Club  member and seventh-grader Noli Deidrick hopes that the club “will help our fellow students know
that being kind is cool.”

While seventh-grader Colton Palmer thinks some students are embracing the kindness message better than others, he is
not deterred.

“I think the message of kindness is worth it," he said. "We think this just might be the way to bring our school together.”
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H.I.K.E . Club spreads kindness at McCormick 

Colton Palmer points to H.I.K.E. goals to
Noli Deidrick and Avery Senghas at
McCormick Middle School. 
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Ronald Kisner

rkisner@wellingtonvillageschools.org
Kathleen Dickason

kdickason@wellingtonvillageschools.org

Kindland contacts

mailto:rkisner@wellingtonvillageschools.org
mailto:kdickason@wellingtonvillageschools.org
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https://forms.gle/xAiTAzt7KHn7cpoM6
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Mayor Schneider shares leadership message 
McCormick and WHS student leaders had the amazing opportuni ty to hear f rom Vi l lage
Mayor Hans Schneider recent ly.  In honor of  Nat ional  Student Leadership Week (Apr i l  24-
30),  proud WHS graduate Mayor Schneider stopped by to discuss what i t  means to be a
leader.   

Volunteer ing,  having sel f lessness, looking someone in the eye and saying 'hel lo ' ,  and
putt ing yoursel f  out  there to lead, were some of the key messages in his powerful
conversat ion wi th students.  He explained how he wanted to make a di f ference in his
community,  and that i f  you have an opposing viewpoint  of  the major i ty,  st ick wi th i t  and
have the courage to be the lone voice in a group. The mayor also shared that l is tening is
a key component of  leadership,  and that of ten,  i t 's  the l i t t le smal l  th ings about leadership
that end up being the most ef fect ive.  He touted fai lure as a necessary part  of  being a
leader that  leads to growth.  

Thank you Mayor Schneider for  shar ing your wisdom, inspir ing our students,  and having
candid conversat ions!  We appreciate al l  that  you do for Wel l ington! #I tTakesAvi l lage



@WellingtonSchools

@Well ingtonSchools  |  page  9

MAY 2023 | VOL 3  ISSUE 8

mailto:kdickason@wellingtonvillageschools.org


@WellingtonSchools

@Well ingtonSchools  |  page 10

MAY 2023 | VOL 3  ISSUE 8

Kindergarten screening 
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Images from around our school district
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Kindergarten screening 

Duke
Pride

Carnival 

Egypt Museum
Westwood artwork
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Kindergarten screening 
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Kindergarten screening 
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Wellington Exempted Village Schools
Phone: (440) 647-4286

Edward Weber, Superintendent
eweber@wellingtonvillageschools.org

Westwood Elementary School
Phone: (440) 647-3636

Dr. Janet Kubasak, Principal
jkubasak@wellingtonvillageschools.org

McCormick Middle School
Phone: (440) 647-2342
John Telloni, Principal

jtelloni@wellingtonvillageschools.org

As one of  the distr ict 's  Strategic Plan ini t iat ives,  the Well ington Vi l lage Schools  would
l ike to improve and increase communicat ion with students,  parents ,  staf f  and community
members.  @Well ingtonSchools  is  a  monthly  digital  newsletter  distr ibuted via  emai l  to  our

school  famil ies .  For  more information on our  schools ,  check out  our  website,
www.wel l ingtonvi l lageschools .org;  or  Facebook @WEVSD.

@WellingtonSchools
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Contact us if you have any questions or concerns

Wellington High School 
 Phone: (440) 647-3734

Donna Keenan, Principal
dkeenan@wellingtonvillageschools.org
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